Notice
Geneva Lake Level Corporation
To All Users of Geneva Lake
Action:

Starting September 3, the Geneva Lake Level Corp. will begin to reduce the lake elevation by about
4-5" below the dam spillway. Currently, the lake level is approximately 0” about the spillway. The
lake level will then be 4-5” lower on your pier post.

Purpose:

The dam spillway located in the City of Lake Geneva Flat Iron Park requires repairs to and coatings
on the concrete.

Project Timing:

The project is scheduled to begin September 3, but no later than October 15"™. The work is
expected to take approximately 6 weeks, including 4 for concrete repair and 2 for curing. Itis
scheduled for the early fall due to the historically low lake levels and adequate temperature for
repairs and coatings to cure. This schedule is subject to change due to weather. Construction will
be completed at the latest by November 30" at which time the spillway will be reopened.

Why this Notice:

Boat lifts, launches, marinas, rail systems, underpasses at the Abbey and other various bridges,
shallow mooring systems and pier cribs that could become navigational hazards will all be affected
by the lower lake level. Where the use, removal, or storage of the boat is a concern, it is suggested
that boats be removed from the water prior to the lake level dropping, which is planned for
September 3", the day after Labor Day.

Other Information:

The Dam parking lot off Center Street will be used for construction staging and will be closed during
the project.

Future Project Progress Information:

Any additional updates will be posted in the Regional News.

Karl Otzen Naomi Rauch
President Project Engineer
Geneva Lake Level Corporation Kapur & Associates



